

Mr Bob Lander Director Tattersal Lander Pty Ltd PO Box 580 **RAYMOND TERRACE NSW 2324**

09/04/2021

Dear Mr Lander

Bobs Farm Sand Mine Project (SSD-6395) Request for additional information

I refer to Submissions Report that was submitted for the Bobs Farm Sand Mine Project (SSD-6395) dated February 2021. The Department of Planning Industry and Environment has received advice from a number of agencies in relation to the submissions report. A copy of this advice has been provided to you by email on 29 March 2021 and is available on the Major Projects website at https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-projects/project/11471.

A number of outstanding issues have been identified in the agency advice. The Department requests that you prepare a response to the residual issues identified by each agency. Your response should provide details of each issue raised followed by a clear and thorough response to each issue.

The Department is still awaiting advice from its Water Group, the EPA, Heritage NSW and Hunter New England Health, which will be provided as soon as it is received.

If you have any questions, please contact Gabrielle Allan, on 02 9585 6078 or at gabrielle.allan@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely,

Stephen O'Donoghue

Director

Resource Assessments